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The Parish of Berriew 
 

 

Vicar:  Ven. Dr Peter J Pike               01686 640223 

Curate: Revd Esther Yates   01686 625559 

Reader: Mr Peter Watkin   01686 640640 

Vicar’s Warden: Mr Jim Maxwell    01686 640840 

People’s Warden: Mrs Iris Tombs  01686 640400 
 

 

Services in St Beuno’s, Berriew 

 
 

Sunday 4th. September   Fifteenth Sunday after Trinity 

10.00am  All-age Communion 

12.00 noon  Baptism of Robert Harry Pritchard 

6.30pm Evening Prayer 

 

Sunday 11th. September   Sixteenth Sunday after Trinity 

10.00am Sung Eucharist 

12.00 noon – 3.00pm 

400th. Anniversary of the Vicarage Celebrations in the Vicarage Garden 

6.30pm   Evening Prayer 

 

Sunday 18th. September    Seventeenth Sunday after Trinity 

10.00am All-age Worship 

6.30pm Holy Communion 

 

Sunday 25th, September     Eighteenth Sunday after Trinity 

10.00am Sung Eucharist 

6.30pm Compline 

 

St. John’s Mission Church - Fron 

Sunday 11th. September  9.00am   Holy Communion 

Friday 23rd. September  7.00pm Harvest Thanksgiving 

Sunday 25th. September  9.00am All-age Harvest Communion 

 

Pantyffridd Mission Church 

Sunday 4th. September 3.00pm Holy Communion 

Friday 16th. September 7.00pm Harvest Thanksgiving 

Sunday 18th. September 3.00pm Harvest Evening Prayer 

 



Wednesdays at 10.30am We continue to offer 10.30am Morning Prayer in the Old 

School. On the third Wednesday of each month we celebrate the Eucharist together 

in St Beuno’s. All welcome! 
 

Choir Practices: Wednesdays at 6.00pm – in the Old School 

 

Bellringers Practices:  Wednesdays at 7.30pm – in St Beuno’s 

New ringers in particular are warmly welcome! 

 

Thank you for continuing to donate to our Food Bank box, the contents of which 
are regularly taken to the Welshpool Food Bank. 
 

Berriew Parish Church Side Person Rota for September 
 

10am Service:                   Mrs. Sue Creaven and Ruth Jones        

6.30pm Evening Service: Mrs. Christine Cookson   

 

 

Berriew  Parish Church Cleaning Rota for September 
 

Joyce Langford, Mary Nicholson and Christine Cookson. 

 

 
 

 

 

Refail Presbyterian Chapel 

 
Minister Rev. Dr. D. Stirling 

Services every Sunday at 10am. unless otherwise stated. 

 

Sept.       4th   Joint Pastorate Communion Service at Montgomery 10.30am. 

              11th   Minister 

              18th   Rd. E. Jobling 

              25th   Harvest Festival. Note time of service is 11am followed by lunch in 

                       the Assembly room. All welcome. 

October  2nd   Joint Communion  at Abermule 10.30am. 

 

Coffee is served in the assembly room after the service the 4th Sunday in the month. 

Bridge Club every Friday at 7.30pm. 

Knitting Club 2nd Tuesday of the month. Contact Jennie 01686 941813. 

The assembly rooms are available for hire. Contact Hans 01686 640648. 

 



Pentre Llifior Wesleyan Methodist Chapel 
 
 

Minister: Rev. Sue Lawler, WELSHPOOL (01938 552794) 

Services: 2.30pm Sundays. 

 

September   4th    Dr. Eileen Jobling, WELSHPOOL 

                   11th   All-Age Cell Group 

                   18th   Rev. Sue Lawler HARVEST FESTIVAL Service 

                   25th   All-Age Cell Group. 

 

This Methodist Heritage Site continues to be OPEN on Wednesday and Thursdays 

throughout September (2 – 4.30pm) for individuals and visiting groups and at other 

times on request (contact Andrew Mathieson – tel: 01938 555376). Our 'Bacon 

Buddies' day in September is the 10th September (10.30 – 12noon). 

Please also note that we are OPEN on Saturday 17th September from 10am – 4pm 

during which time we hope to meet with local members of the community with 

information about the Chapel's links with farmers and others over the past fifty years 

or more. Have you a story to tell us? 

                                                                                                         Andrew Mathieson 
 

ST JOHN’S MISSION CHURCH, FRON 
   
 
Fron 120 Club 
 
AUGUST  2016 Winners are:- 
 
First Prize £10.00   No 93  Dawn Stevens   24 Dolwen, Guilsfield 
Second Prize £10.00   No  26  Mrs P Edwards  Chirbury Gate, Montgomery 
Third Prize £5.00   No 38  Graham Morris  Cherrylea,Garthmyl 

 

 

Berriew Ringers 

 
On 8th September I will be ringing to remember Private Albert Ellis (39149), a victim 

of the Somme with no known grave. He is remembered on the Thiepval Memorial. 

He died on the 8th September 1916 aged 29. His parents were John and Mary Ann 

Ellis of Penyparc, Berriew. He was in the 1st South Wales Borderers and was killed in 

the attack on High Wood, near Bazentin le Petit. 

Family and anyone interested are welcome to join me in the tower for the ring. I 

usually ring at 6.30 but please phone to check (640611). 

On 10th September, the North Wales Bellringing Association will be holding their 

branch meeting at Berriew. 

                                                                                                              Gordon Rogers.



News of our 

Youngsters at St Beuno’s. 
 

 

On Wednesday 31st August we shall have met to enjoy our 4th birthday – 

participating in our own mini ‘Olympics’ – Hope you didn’t miss it!! 
 

Teen Seekers: [year 6 and above] have been busy raising funds for their two 

charities – our target remains at £1500; at time of writing we have topped £700 as we 

wait for all sponsored monies to come in; will give you an update next month. 

They climbed up to Rodney’s Pillar, on a warm day – and enjoyed sharing lunch 

together on their return to the car park. 

On the 17th August they had a great day out at Fairbourne – a fun day for them all 

after their hard work. We look ahead to a trip to U-strike – but they will be meeting 

on the last Sunday of September – 25th September at 4.45pm in Old School – Why 

not join us? 

If you are now in year 6 – or in High School -you are welcome to join us. Of 

course - Any new members at any time are welcome at our meetings. 
 

Little saints [primary aged folks] 

Following our summer activity – Little saints will meet on Saturday 15th October – 

more news in next month’s newsletter. 
 

And don’t forget!!!!........ 
 

Treasure hunt; This has been devised by the youngsters and takes you around the 

perimeter of the churchyard. 24 clues – at a £1.00 a time.  Forms are in Sylvia’s gift 

shop, Lychgate café, the Spar, church and the Lion . The hunt has to be completed by 

11th September – so be quick to have a go!! 
 

Later in the year more events and another competition – including Café carols – on 

Sunday 11th December – which was well attended and enjoyed last year – please 

come again! 
 

[We offer our sympathy and love to Aimee Lawrence – one of our teen Leaders,  who 

sadly lost her Mum on 13th August. ]             [Contact: Esther - 01686 625559 ] 

 

Dates for the Calendar 

 

16th Sept: Harvest at Pantyffridd Church – 7.00pm 

23rd Sept: Harvest at Fron – 7.00pm 

25th Sept: Teen Seekers in Old School – 4.45-6.15pm 

 6th  Oct:  Harvest at St Beuno’s – 7.00pm 

15th Oct: Little saints meeting in Old School- 10-12.15pm 

11th Dec: Carol café – Old School 3.00pm 

 



Berriew Mothers’ Union. 

Many members went to the Derwin garden centre at Guilsfield 

for our summer outing. It was a lovely sunny day and members 

explored the gardens before enjoying tea and cakes. It was a 

very relaxing outing enjoyed by everyone. 

There is a change of programme for the next two months. For 

our next meeting, Wednesday 28th September, we have Sue 

Blower, the town Crier of Montgomery, to talk to the group and 

not Revd.Alex Mayes as planned. However,the Revd. Alex Mayes 

will now speak at the October meeting-the 26th of the month. 

Both these meetings our will be held in the Old School 

commencing at 2p.m. and everyone is very welcome to come along 

and enjoy our fellowship.                                            Ann Dixon.   
 

Berriew W.I. August Meeting. 

 
On 3rd of August, a lovely summer evening, 26 members and guests visited William 

O’Brien’s Forge in Berriew. 

 Will explained about the history of Blacksmithing and how it began with the Iron 

Age. Blacksmiths make many kinds of tools and other objects out of metal which, 

when heated in the Forge to make them soft, are then hammered into shape on an 

Anvil. The first metals used were bronze and iron. We then had a demonstration of 

these skills and Will made two items, a key ring and an ornamental garden snail. 

These were presented as raffle prizes and the lucky winners were Frances Hughes and 

Rita Rowlands. Everyone thoroughly enjoyed the evening and he was thanked by 

President Sue Usmar. 

 

Members and quests then adjourned to the Talbot for a lovely meal and social 

evening. 

 

On Wednesday September 7th we return to the Community Centre when our  speaker 

is Dr. David Donaldson whose subject is ‘Poisons of a Botanical Nature’. Gillian 

Evans is the October speaker and she will talk about ‘Sound Healing’. Both these 

meetings commence at 7.15p.m. and the speaker at 8p.m. 

 

Everyone welcome ! Do come along! 

 

Ann Dixon 



THE BERRIEW CHARITY (Charity Number 216265) 
 

Are you starting a new venture in your life? Started university? The Berriew Charity is here 

to help support you with the cost of books or equipment you may require for your 

degree/course. 

Applications are open to all age groups who live within the parish of Berriew. For more 

information please contact Mrs Lynda Evans, Fir Grove, Berriew, SY21 8AQ 

(Correspondent) or one of the following: Mrs P J Hausman, Mrs S E O'Brien, Mr P R M 

Wilson, Mr M Creaven or Mrs S Rees. All applications should be sent to Mrs L Evans for the 

consideration of the Trustees. 

 

 

BERRIEW NEWSLETTER 
 

Chairman/Editor: Val Wallis 

 

Items for publication may be left in the Newsletter post box, at the Spar, Berriew or e-mailed to the 

editor at: barrywallis246@btinternet.com. 

 

The Berriew Newsletter is published monthly on a voluntary basis as a service to the community. 

The editor is empowered absolutely to withhold a contribution without explanation and does not 

accept liability for any opinions expressed by contributors. Articles may be edited for publication. 

 

The Berriew Newsletter cannot vouch for the accuracy of offers, services or goods that appear in 

the Berriew Newsletter, nor can it be responsible for the outcome of any contract that may be 

entered into with an advisor. 

 

Diary of Events 

 
Sat/Sun       3/4th  September   Rhiw Valley Light Railway, open weekend 

Sunday          4th  September    Berriew Recreation Assoc. Fun Day & Fundraiser 

Wednesday    7th  September    Berriew W.I. meeting at the Community Centre 

Thursday       8th  September    Berriew Community Council Meeting 7.30pm 

Saturday      10th   September    Leighton Show 

Sunday         11th  September   Picnic at the Vicarage 

Tuesday       13th  September    Berriew Knitting Club at the Lion, Berriew 6pm 

Tuesday       13th  September    Dead Famous Talk 

Wednesday 21st  September  Closing date for the October Newsletter 

Sunday        25th   September   Forden Vintage and Classic Bike Show 

Wednesday  28th  September    Berriew M.U. meeting 2pm 

Sat/Sun       1/2nd  October       Rhiw Valley Light Railway, open weekend   

Every Friday                            Bridge Club at the Refail 7.30pm 

Advanced Notice of Planned Events (to avoid double bookings). 
 

Newsletter Fundraiser Saturday April  22nd 2017, Berriew Community Centre,   
10-12 noon. Contact – Val Wallis 01686 641875. 



 

Guest Accommodation 

 
If you have any Guest Accommodation, could I offer, on behalf of the Gideons, 

FREE Gideon Bibles for your Guest Bedrooms or Lounge areas and to make them 

available to your visitors. 

If this is of any interest to you – please contact John Savill on 01686 650248 and I 

would be pleased to pay you a visit. No requirement too large or too small. 

Historical note: The Gideons Association was formed in July 1899 in Wisconsin Ohio 

– U.S.A. The Gideons International in the British Isles has, as one of their objectives, 

the placement of Bibles – God's Holy Word – in Hotels, Schools, Hospitals, Prisons, 

Institutions and others for personal use. There are many recorded instances that the 

impromptu reading of a placed Bible has deterred many who have felt suicidal and 

therefore proved to be life changing. 

John Savill.   

 

Berriew Knitting Club. 

 
We meet informally every 2nd Tuesday of the month at 6pm – 8pm, where we help 

each other with knitting and crochet projects. We also support various charities. 

 If you have never knitted or purled a row before or held a crochet hook and would 

like to learn, or if you are an experienced knitter and would like to help others learn, 

or need help with a pattern or just want to knit and chat please come along one 

Tuesday evening and join our friendly group. 

On-going projects include knitting mice for the Children's ward at Birmingham 

hospital, teddy bears for Berriew Church, and knitted or crocheted tulips for the 

Children with M.E. Society. All patterns  available from the club. 

The next meeting is on Tuesday 12th September at 6pm when we will meet in the 

Lion, Berriew. Come and join us for coffee and cake. 

Contact Jennie 01686 941813. 

Email: jennifer_campbell2016@hotmail.com. 

                                                                                                            Jennie Campbell 

 

Note from the Treasurer. 

 
The committee is always grateful for all donations and we hope to use them 

efficiently and economically to keep up the news service to Berriew. We would like 

to thank Angela Jones, Mrs. Langford and Christine Cookson for their donations. 

                                                                                                    Mrs. P. Hall/Treasurer 

 

 

 

 



Becky Hands Appeal 2016 

 
Due to unforeseen circumstances there will be no 2016 Becky Hands Appeal. 

Sorry if this causes any inconvenience to anyone but it is really unavoidable. 

Colin and Wendy. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME                             
IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO JOIN BERRIEW BOWLING CLUB AS A PLAYER OR 

SOCIAL MEMBER YOU ARE WELCOME, ALL AGES, ANY GENDER. PLEASE 

CONTACT MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY JANET THOMAS                                                    

ON 01686 640680 OR janet-thomas@hotmail.com who will be pleased to provide you with 

further details and an application form. 

 

CLUB COMPETITIONS IN SEPTEMBER 
IF YOU WANT TO PLAY IN ANY OF THESE COMPETITIONS, REMEMBER TO ADD 

YOUR NAME TO THE COMPETITION LIST ON THE CLUB NOTICEBOARD 7 DAY IN 

ADVANCE OF THE COMPETITION DATE                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

SUNDAY 11TH SEPTEMBER – MIXED PAIRS                                                                                                                                                 

SUNDAY 18TH SEPTEMBER – 3 WOOD TRIPLES    

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

HIRE OUR CLUBHOUSE                                                                          
THE CLUBHOUSE IS AVAILABLE FOR HIRE FOR WEDDINGS, CHRISTENINGS, 

BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS,           FUNERAL TEAS AND MEETINGS ETC… FOR 

MORE DETAILS CONTACT SUE REES ON 01686 640418. 

PETE JACKSON – PUBLICITY OFFICER – 01686 640436 – pete@biggerboat.uk.com 
 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:janet-thomas@hotmail.com
mailto:pete@biggerboat.uk.com


 

LATE SUMMER EVENTS AT 

GREGYNOG 

 
HERITAGE OPEN DAY – Sunday, 11th September, 12noon – 4.30pm 

Free entry to the Hall today! Come and explore the downstairs rooms at 

the Hall and enjoy the exhibitions on display. Our librarian, Mary Oldham 

will be on hand to answer your questions about the Hall and those that 

have lived here. A rare chance to see some Gwasg Gregynog books. Tea 

and cake available in the beautiful Blayney Room. (Car park charge does 

apply). 

 

HOUSE VISIT – Sunday, 2nd October, 2.30pm 

The final House Visit of 2016 !!  Explore the Hall with our librarian and 

historian, Mary Oldham. Advance booking recommended for these popular 

tours. £3.50/person. Why not enjoy lunch or afternoon tea while you are 

here! 

 

 

Gregynog, Tregynon, Nr Newtown SY16 3PW 

01686 650224 www.gregynog.org 

 

 

Allsorts Shop Berriew. 

 
Please could I ask all dog owners not to put their little black bags of 'dog poo' in 

my private bin. This bin is for ice-cream wrappers, cans and water bottles. I 

opened the bin a few days ago and was overpowered by a horrible smell coming 

from three of these black bags which were untied. I had to fish them out. Please 

use bins with the dog sign on. 

Thanking you. 

Sylvia Jones. 

http://www.gregynog.org/


The Drought of 1976 

 

 

Peter Watkin standing on the dry riverbed of the River Rhiew at the Refail Bridge 

during the drought of 1976. The bridge was demolished in 1979 and replaced. The 

new Refail Bridge was built a little lower down stream so that the main 

Newtown/Welshpool Road would pass behind and/not, as it was, in front of the black 

and white Gro Cottage. 

The photograph was taken by Freda James on August 17th 1976. 

 





www.berriew.com 

 
A SLIGHTLY EDITED VERSION OF THE BERRIEW NEWSLETTER CAN BE SEEN 
EVERY MONTH ON www.berriew.com 

 
SIMPLY GO TO THE BUTTON ON THE BOTTOM RIGHT HAND SIDE OF THE HOME 
PAGE MARKED NEWSLETTER AND CLICK FOR A DOWNLOAD. 
 
FURTHERMORE AN ARCHIVE WILL BE MAINTAINED FOR YOUR CONVENIENCE, SO 
IF YOU MISS AN INTERESTING ARTICLE YOU WILL BE ABLE TO FIND IT THERE. 
 

DON’T FORGET THAT WE ARE ALWAYS LOOKING FOR 
ARTICLES, NEWS AND PHOTOGRAPHS. 
 
Information concerning current and historical events, tourist Information including Berriew 
village and the surrounding area will all be welcome. If you want to contribute send your 
material to pete@biggerboat.uk.com    
                                                                                                                                               

BERRIEW’S CLUBS AND ASSOCIATIONS                                                                                                  
 
If you represent one of Berriew’s clubs, associations or organisations etc… that 
hasn’t already come on board, please get in touch and we’ll be happy to tell you all 
about it. 
 

ADVERTISING                                                                                                                          
 
We want to encourage more businesses to advertise on www.berriew.com and for only 
£25.00 for 12 months advertising, you can’t go wrong. Please contact Pete Jackson on 
01686 640436 or e-mail pete@biggerboat.uk.com to discuss your requirements. 
 
The Berriew Community Website has been created with the assistance of grant funding 
from Powys Connections and is supported by the Berriew Community Council. 
 
Pete Jackson – 01686 640436 – pete@biggerboat.uk.com 

 
Hazel Wilson – 01686 668868 – hazel222@hotmail.com 

 
Andy Kirkwood – 01686 640710 – andy@kirkwoodassociates.co.uk   
 
Jan Lawrence – janlawrencephysio@gmail.com    
 
 
Cheers, Pete Jackson, Chairman. 
 
 
 

http://www.berriew.com/
http://www.berriew.com/
mailto:pete@biggerboat.uk.com
http://www.berriew.com/
mailto:pete@biggerboat.uk.com
mailto:pete@biggerboat.uk.com
mailto:hazel222@hotmail.com
mailto:andy@kirkwoodassociates.co.uk
mailto:janlawrencephysio@gmail.com


NATIONAL GARDENS SCHEME 

 LOCAL GARDENS OPEN FOR CHARITY 

 
Do come and visit one of our beautiful gardens, you will have a wonderful afternoon with delicious 

tea and cakes and your admission ticket will have helped the cancer caring charities including 

Macmillan, Marie Curie and Help the Hospices and our guest charity this year the MS Society and 

Parkinson UK. We also have a number of gardens that open for private visits for groups of friends 

or societies so why not get together with friends and give the garden owners a ring.  Discover more 

at www.ngs.org.uk or pick up our 2016 Powys leaflet at The Lychgate. We are now looking for new 

gardens to open for us next year: do give me a ring if you think you might be interested in helping 

us raise money for our charities. Thank you. 

Susan Paynton 

County Organiser 

01686 650531 

Sunday 4 September 1-4.30pm 

Pont Faen House, Farrington Lane, Knighton LD7 1LA  1-4.30pm Adm £3.50, chd free 

Colourful ½ acre garden, full of flowers, surrounds house on edge of town. Paths through 

floriferous arches and gazebos lead from shady, ferny corners to deep borders filled with a large 

range of colourful perennials, annuals, 40 varieties of roses, rhododendrons, azaleas and 

hydrangeas. Water features and a fish pond. Enjoy the views of the hills beyond from many seats in 

this flat garden. Sept; full of colourful flowers, alstroemerias, rudbeckias, inulas. Featured in local 

publications. disabled parking in garden. Homemade teas 

 

Sunday 11 September 2-5pm 

Maesfron Hall,Trewern,Welshpool SY21 8EA. Adm £4 chd free 4m east Welshpool on A458 

Georgian house (partly open) built in Italian villa style set in 4 acres of S facing gardens on lower 

slopes of Moel-y-Golfa with panoramic views of The Long Mountain. Terraces, walled kitchen 

garden, tropical garden, restored Victorian conservatories, tower and shell grotto. Newly restored 

hanging gardens down rock face below tower. Woodland and parkland walks with a wide variety of 

trees. Some gravel, steps and slopes Dogs on short leads welcome. Wheelchair access Homemade 

teas. Featured in Welsh Country Magazine 

 

Gardens open by arrangement 

 

Fraithwen, Tregynon SY16 3EW. Adm £3.50 chd free  Open September and October  Sydney 

Thomas: 01686 650307 

1½ acre established garden with herbaceous borders, rockeries and ponds. Planted with rare plants 

for yr-round interest. Plants in flower every day of the year: spring bulbs and alpines, alstroemeria 

collection, lilies in garden not pots, vegetable plot and newly refurbished pool. Partial wheelchair 

access. Some steps, gravel and slopes. Wheelchair access, dogs allowed, plants for sale 

refreshments Featured in Welsh Country Magazine 

 

Plas Dinam, Llandinam, SY17 5DQ  Open September – November groups of 10+ Eldrydd Lamp: 

07415 503554 

12 acres of fabulous gardens, lawns and woodland set at the foot of glorious rolling hills with 

spectacular views across the Severn Valley. Parkland setting. Glorious Autumn colour.  From 1884 

until recently the home of Lord Davies and his family (house not open) 

 

1 Church Bank, Welshpool, SY21 7DR  Adm £3.50 chd free Open September Mel and Heather 

Parkes: 01938 559112 

A jewel in the town. Walk through the ground floor of this C17 town house into a large garden room 

http://www.ngs.org.uk/


which also houses a museum of tools from different trades. Mystic pool of smoke and sounds. 

Outside a Gothic arch and zig zag path leads to a shell grotto and bonzai garden, fernery and many 

unusual features. Sounds of water fill the air and interesting plants fill the intimate space. 

 

Cyfie Farm, Llanfihangel, Llanfyllin, SY22 5JE Adm £4 chd free Open September & October 

Group Captain Neil and Mrs Claire Bale 01691 648451 

Beautiful 1 acre hillside garden with spectacular views of Vyrnwy valley and Welsh hills. Linger 

over the roses or wander through the woodland garden with rhododendrons and bluebell banks. 

Many places to sit and contemplate the stunning views. Wildflower meadow and garden sculptures. 

Unusual garden statues. Spectacular views, peaceful setting. 

 

Tan-y-Llyn, Meifod, SY22 6YB Open September & October Callum Johnston and Brenda Moor: 

01938 500370 

The garden sits on the side of Broniarth Hill above the Vyrnwy Valley. Shrubs and perennials border 

the grass paths running along the contours: wild hedges are punctuated with porthole views before 

merging into the surrounding woodland. The garden hovers between clipped control and barely 

tamed nature. It is 550ft up, S facing and sheltered; the soil is well drained, slightly acid clay loam. 

 

 
RHIW VALLEY LIGHT RAILWAY 

Just two more Open Weekends in 2016! 
 
The 15” gauge steam railway at Manafon is open from 10.30am 
until 4.30pm on the following weekends: 

 3/4 September 

 1/2 October 
 

Come and enjoy 2 miles of steam railway in a glorious 
riverside setting 

Tea, coffee and home made cakes 
Ride as many times as you like 

 
Free parking 
Adults - £6 Children and Pensioners - £4 
Family (2 adults, 4 children) - £20 Children under 3 - free 

 
RHIW VALLEY LIGHT RAILWAY 

LOWER HOUSE FARM 

MANAFON 

SY21 8BJ 

For more details, see the website - www.rvlr.co.uk



Berriew Football 

Club 

 

Match Day 
Fixtures 

First Team 

Saturday 3rd September - TBC - FAW Trophy 2nd Rd or Llanrhaeadr v 
Berriew 

Saturday 10th September - TBC – Welsh Cup 2nd Qual Rd or league fixture 

Wednesday 14th September – 7.30pm - Berriew v Llanidloes Town 

Saturday 17th September – 2.30pm - Tywyn Bryncrug v Berriew 

Friday 23rd September – 7.30pm - Berriew v Llandrindod Wells 

Saturday 1st October - TBC – Welsh Cup 1st Round or league fixture 

 

 

Reserves 
To be arranged 

 

Berriew F.C. Juniors 
Training starts on Thursday 1st September and Friday 2nd September. 
For more information visit the Berriew Football Club Juniors website 

http://berriewfcjuniors.co.uk/ or please contact Paul Inns on 
paulainns@hotmail.co.uk / 07801 240097 or Andrew Wilde on 

wilde5@btconnect.com / 01686 640521 

 
 

Dates for your diaries: 
 

Sunday 13th November – Berriew football club Gentlemens luncheon 

 
Sunday 27th November – Berriew football club Ladies luncheon 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PRESIDENT  CHAIRMAN         SECRETARY   TREASURER                          
Mr Philip Jones          Mr David Jones                 Mrs Alison Roberts                 Mrs 

Kelly Midmore 

                        01686640953          01686640712           07794024894 

http://berriewfcjuniors.co.uk/
mailto:paulainns@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:wilde5@btconnect.com


 

Dead Famous 

 
ELVIS PRESLEY – The second in a series of four talks presented by Ted 

Maidment will take place on Tuesday 13th September at Plas Dolerw, 

Milford Road, Newtown. Tickets £20.00, to include coffee and a buffet 

lunch. The event starts at 10.30am. 

 

Tickets are available from Jenny Thomas 01686 951515 or Christine 

Cookson 01686 640244. 

 

All proceeds in aid of Rekindle Small Steps Project. 

 
If you would like to become a Friend of the Small Steps Project which 

supports young people with mental health issues, then please contact Diane 
or Kemal on 01686 722222. 

 
 

Thank you 
 

Many thanks to Berriew Knitting Club for the knitted mice for the Queen 
Elizabeth Hospital, also to Wendy James. So grateful. 
                                                                                                    Sister Jenny. 

 
 
 

Editor's Postscript. 

 
The closing date for the October Newsletter is Wednesday 21st September. 

My thanks to everybody who has given their time to help in the production and 

distribution of this Newsletter. 

Please note – all articles and correspondence left in the Newsletter Post Box 

must include a name and address and/or telephone number. Anonymous items 

will not be published. 

Val Wallis/Editor 01686 641875 

Email: barrywallis246@btinternet.com 


